
 



 
 
 
From: Fran Tanzella <consulting@tanzella.name> 
Date: Tuesday, January 8, 2019 at 6:21 PM 
To: "David Firshein @ BEC" <dnf@brillouinenergy.com> 
Subject: My Analysis of the Latest Brillouin Results 
 
David, 
  
                I believe that the attached graph is an accurate representation of Brillouin’s 
most recent results. Obviously, this shows progress over the past 4 months, and is further 
representative of the progress seen over the past year. The active tube represented by the 
data below was transferred to its third reactor late last year and has shown an increasingly 
greater COP with each transfer, without any setbacks. I feel these results signal that 
Brillouin is progressing towards a commercializable technology. 
  
Best, 
Fran 
  
Francis Tanzella, PhD 
Principal Scientist 
Energy Research Center LLC 
Emeritus Director 
SRI LENR Research Program 
consulting@tanzella.name 
650.799.5858 
  
 



 




